
Town of Arlington
Select Board

Meeting Agenda

April 24, 2024
6:30 PM

Members of the public may access the hybrid meeting via Select Board Chambers, Zoom, or
ACMI

1. Legislative Provision for Remote Participation

CONSENT AGENDA

2. Minutes of Meetings: March 18, 2024; March 26, 2024; April 1, 2024

3. Request: Contractor/Drainlayer License
Joseph DePrimeo
Primo Paving & Sealcoating / J. A. DePrimeo Jr. Inc
Arlington, MA 

4. Request: Special (One Day) Beer & Wine License, 04/27/2024 @ Fidelity House for a
Fundraiser
Frank Doherty
Fidelity House, 25 Medford Street

5. Request: Special (One Day) Beer & Wine License, 04/27/2024 @ Robbins Memorial Town Hall
for Private Event
Christine Bongiorno, Deputy Town Manager

6. Art in the Park, July 27, 2024 @ Whittemore Park
Chuck Luca, Art Coordinator
Dallin Art Museum

7. Art on the Green Town Day, September 21, 2024 @ Whittemore Park
Chuck Luca, Art Coordinator
Dallin Art Museum

TRAFFIC RULES & ORDERS / OTHER BUSINESS

8. Discussion & Approval: Lockeland Avenue Loading Zone
Jim Feeney, Town Manager

WARRANT ARTICLE HEARINGS (30 Minutes)

9. Articles for Review:
Article 2 Bylaw Amendment/Amend the Poet Laureate Screening Committee Membership



Article 5 Resolution for A Ceasefire Proclamation

RECONSIDERATIONS

10. Discussion & Protentional Reconsideration: Warrant Article 8, 9, 10

CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED

11. 2024 Arlington Community Electricity Contract Update
Talia Fox, Sustainability Manager

NEW BUSINESS
Except in cases of emergency, the Board will neither deliberate nor act upon topics presented in New
Business.

Next Scheduled Meeting of Select Board May 6, 2024
You are invited to a Zoom webinar.
When: Apr 24, 2024 06:30 PM Eastern Time (US and Canada)
Topic: Select Board Meeting
Register in advance for this webinar:
https://town-arlington-ma-us.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_xYVBIepySHawxkn9PsYEJA
 
After registering, you will receive a confirmation email containing information about joining the
webinar.
 
During Town Meeting starting April 24, 2023 the Select Board will be in session from 8:00 p.m. until
11:00 p.m.
 
*Notice to the Public on meeting privacy* In the interests of preventing abuse of videoconferencing
technology (i.e. Zoom Bombing) all participants, including members of the public, wishing to engage
via the Zoom App must register for each meeting and will notice multi-step authentication protocols.
Please allow additional time to join the meeting. Further, members of the public who wish to participate
without providing their name may still do so by telephone dial-in information provided above.

https://town-arlington-ma-us.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_xYVBIepySHawxkn9PsYEJA


Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

Legislative Provision for Remote Participation



Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

Minutes of Meetings: March 18, 2024; March 26, 2024; April 1, 2024

ATTACHMENTS:
Type File Name Description
Reference
Material 3.18.2024_draft_minutes.pdf Draft 3.18.2024 Minutes

Reference
Material 3.26.2024_draft_minutes.pdf Draft 3.26.2024 Minutes

Reference
Material 4.1.2024_draft_minutes.pdf Draft 4.1.2024 Minutes
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Select Board   

Meeting Minutes   

  

Date: Monday, March 18, 2024   

Time: 7:15PM   

Location: Members of the public may access the hybrid meeting via the Select Board 

Chambers, Zoom, or ACMI   

Present: Mr. Helmuth, Chair, Mr. Hurd, Vice Chair, Mrs. Mahon, Mr. DeCourcey, Mr. 

Diggins 

Also Present: Mr. Feeney, Mr. Cunningham, Ms. Maher   

  

1. Legislative Provision for Remote Participation 

Mr. Helmuth opened the meeting by stating that tonight’s meeting is being conducted via 

Zoom, is being recorded and is also being simultaneously broadcasted on ACMI. 

Because all members are present, votes will be taken by voice unless a roll call is 

required. Persons wishing to join the meeting by Zoom may find information on how to do 

so on the Town's website. Persons participating by Zoom are reminded that they may be 

visible to others and then if you wish to participate, you are asked to provide your full 

name in the interest of developing a record of the meeting. Further, all participants are 

advised that people may be listening who do not provide comment, and those persons 

are not required to identify themselves. Finally, both Zoom participants and people 

watching on ACMI can follow the posted agenda materials, also found on the Town's 

website using the Novus agenda platform. 

 

CONSENT AGENDA 

 

2. Arlington Farmers' Market Banners 

Johanna Niles, Arlington EATS 

 

3. Reappointment: Board of Registrars 

William Logan (term to expire: 03/31/2027) 

 

4. For Approval: Memorial Day Ceremony, May 27, 2024 

Philip J. McGovern, Director of Veterans Services 
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5. Request: Special (One Day) Beer & Wine License, 03/30/2024 @ Robbins 

Memorial Town Hall for Private Event 

Jodie Parmer 

 

6. Request: Special (One Day) Beer & Wine License, 04/06/2024 @ Lesley Ellis for 

Private Event 

James Bethel 

 

7. Request: AHS Ice Cream Fundraiser for Dana-Farber Cancer Institute (DFCI) 

Whittemore Park, May 18, 2024, 10:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m. 

The AHS Scoops Club 

 

8. Request: Contractor/Drainlayer License 

Champion Environmental Services 

Yaphank, New York 

Steve Lampasona 

 

Mr. Diggins moved approval.          SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

PUBLIC HEARINGS 

 

9. Eversource Petition/ Central St. at Mass Ave. 

Jacqueline Duffy, Eversource 

Ms. Duffy appeared before the Board on behalf of Eversource to request the Board’s 

approval for the installation of 13 feet of conduit on Central Street. 

 

Mrs. Mahon moved approval.           SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

10. Eversource Petition/ Medford St. at Mass Ave. 

Jacqueline Duffy, Eversource 

Ms. Duffy appeared before the Board on behalf of Eversource to request the Board’s 

approval for the installation of 10 feet of conduit on Medford Street. 

 

Mr. Hurd moved approval.           SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

APPOINTMENTS 

 

11. Commission for Arts and Culture 

Greta Mastro 

(term to expire: 01/31/2025) 
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Greta Mastro appeared before the Board and stated that she is a senior at Arlington High 

School where she has been involved in arts and culture. Ms. Mastro stated that she was 

informed of this opportunity and finds it a way to make this commission more accessible 

to the youth. 

The Board thanked Ms. Mastro for her willingness to serve and look forward to working 

with her in the future. 

 

Mr. Hurd moved approval.                               SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

LICENSES & PERMITS 

 

12. For Approval: Common Victualler License 

Boston Pizza & Gyro, 1323 Massachusetts Avenue, Ismail Beyaztas 

Mr. Feeney stated that on March 4 the Board had a preliminary hearing and identified a 

number of conditions that needed to be met prior to tonight’s continued hearing. To that 

respect, there was an inspection of this establishment conducted by the Fire Department 

and the Inspectional Services Department on March 6, at this point a number of conditions 

were identified for correction, those conditions were provided to the Board prior to the 

meeting and included in the reference. Mr. Feeney continued noting that the separately 

a hearing was held with staff at the Board of Health on Thursday, March 7 by Pat Martin, 

Health Compliance Officer. There were a number of conditions that will need to be met 

over time including working with a food safety consultant starting on or before April 5 th. As 

of today, no action has been taken with respect to hiring a food safety consultant to 

conduct comprehensive inspections and trainings. With respect to items that were 

identified during the March 6the field inspection conducted by the Inspectional Services 

Department and the Fire Department we scheduled a follow-up inspection in advance of 

this Select Board meeting to be taken place today at 10a.m. and the applicant was not 

present.  

 

Mr. DeCourcey moved to deny the application for a Common Victualler License located 

at 1323 Massachusetts Avenue.           SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

Mr. Cunningham noted that the legal department will work with the Town Manager’s 

Office, Inspectional Services and all other departments to ensure that the business does 

not open without a license.  

 

TRAFFIC RULES & ORDERS / OTHER BUSINESS 

 

13. Arlington Community Electricity Contract Renewal 

Talia Fox, Sustainability Manager 

Talia Fox appeared before the Board and gave a brief presentation regarding the 

upcoming contract renewal for the Arlington Community Electricity Program. Ms. Fox 
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noted that the goal is for the Select Board to provide the Town Manager with guidance 

regarding a target percentage range or the default product to inform the supplier bidding 

process that will occur in approximately two weeks. Ms. Fox stated that electricity 

customers in MA are required to pay for electricity distribution for the utility, but we can 

choose to purchase electricity supply from competitive suppliers. Arlington Community 

Electricity or ACE was launched in 2017. It is a town vetted municipal aggregation 

program, enabled by state law that allows the town to purchase competitive electricity 

supply in bulk on behalf of the residents. Ms. Fox stated that there are many goals and 

benefits of this program. The town is currently in a two-year contract with NextEra 

services, which began in November of 2022 and completes in November of 2024 and has 

four various products for extra renewable energy. Ms. Fox highlighted the program 

astonishments as of December 2023 stating that 15,221 accounts enrolled and of that 

1,230 accounts are enrolled in 100% product. Ms. Fox stated that the Town has the 

opportunity, this contract to select a default rate of renewable energy that is higher than 

the current 30% default rate and addressed the considerations and cost increases for 

residents. Ms. Fox explained that an additional consideration for the contract renewal 

pertains to the ACE program product options. Ms. Fox briefly summarized the next steps 

stating that tonight the goal is for the Select Board to provide guidance to the town 

manager on the approach for the procurement. That procurement will take place in early 

April after which point the town will finalize the contract with the lowest bidding supplier. 

This fall the town will begin marketing the new contract rates and products to prepare for 

the transition to the new contract.  

The Board thanked Ms. Fox for her presentation. Mr. Feeney noted that he appreciated 

the Board setting guidelines or parameters to follow with respect to setting the floor for 

where we hope to see the default product. The Board had a lengthy discussion regarding 

the different rates and noted that it would be a three-year contract.  

The following members of the public spoke:  

Anju Joglekar, 21 Winer Street 

Nova Hirsch, Pleasant Street 

Amy Slutsky, 1 Watermill Place 

Brucie Moulton,  

Rachel Oliveri, 12 Iroquois Road  

 

Mr. Diggins moved that the default rate be set at 100% on a recommendation to the Town 

Manager.             SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

WARRANT ARTICLE HEARINGS 

 

14. Articles for Review: 

 

Article 6  Bylaw Amendment/Vacant Store Front Maintenance Registry 
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Katie Lucazi appeared before the Board and stated that this article was inserted by the 

Town Manager and the Director of Planning and Community Development with proposed 

amendments to Title V, Article 17 of the Town’s Bylaws (“Article 17”), which governs the 

Vacant Storefront Maintenance Registry. The proposed amendments seek to clarify the 

intent of Article 17 enforcement against vacant ground-level Main Street storefronts with 

frontage along Massachusetts Avenue and/or Broadway. The amendments further seek 

to remove the public art waiver option as a result of its ineffectiveness and lack of upkeep. 

Instead, any waiver(s) permissible under Article 17, as amended, would not include the 

public art waiver option. Next, the Article 17 proposed amendments include a definition 

of ‘financial hardship’ for clarification purposes. Finally, the proposed amendments to 

Article 17 streamline defined terms within the Article itself and contemplate that legal 

dispositions of the buildings and/or properties subject to the Bylaw may exist beyond a 

sale or lease thereof. The specific proposed language changes are set forth below in the 

draft vote language, included if the Select Board is inclined to act favorably on this matter.  

The Board voted unanimously in support of this bylaw amendment. Mr. DeCourcey 

suggested the Board consider whether state urban renewal laws (M.G.L. ch. 121B) could 

bolster enforcement of this bylaw and serve as another solution for storefronts that have 

long been vacant. Mr. DeCourcey recommended that the word ‘unoccupied’ be omitted 

from the definition of Main Street Storefront for clarity. Mr. DeCourcey further clarified that 

an outdated proposed component of the amendment to duplicate vacant signage 

provisions from the Town’s Zoning Bylaws would not be included in the bylaw 

amendment. 

 

Mr. Hurd moved favorable action.         SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

Article 8 Bylaw Amendment/Annual Town Meeting Start Date 

Phil Goff appeared before the Board ad stated that he is seeking to amend the Town’s 

Bylaw regarding the start date or time of Annual Town Meeting. Mr. Goff explained that 

the purpose of this bylaw is to allow the Select Board with flexibility regarding the setting 

of the date of the commencement of the Annual Town Meeting. This article also seeks to 

change the start time from 8:00p.m. to 7:00p.m.  

The following members of the public spoke regarding this warrant article: 

Greg Christiana, Town Moderator  

The Board was presented with survey results that the Town Moderator facilitated to better 

understand the preference of responding Town Meeting Members for Town Meeting start 

time. Mr. DeCourcey inquired into whether the survey indicated results for an amendment 

to the Town Meeting start time, as opposed to the start date. The Town Moderator 

confirmed the priority of the survey was to focus on the start time. 

 

Mr. Hurd moved to table Article 8 after observing that articles 8,9 and 10 were similar in 

substance.              SO VOTED (5-0) 
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The Board engaged in a thorough discussion regarding the start time for the Annual Town 

Meeting.  Individual Board members identified the potential positive and negative impacts 

of moving the start time of Town Meeting from 8:00 pm to 7:00 pm or 7:30 pm.  The Board 

also considered the favorability of allowing Town Meeting to determine its own start time 

after the first night.   

Mr. Hurd moved that the Select Board will “will report” on its recommendation regarding 

this warrant article at some future time, including the possibility of doing so during Town 

Meeting, after further input from the Town Meeting Procedures Committee, or if requested 

by an individual Select Board member.         SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

Article 9  Bylaw Amendment/Revised Town Meeting Start Time 

Krista Kelleher proponent of this warrant article appeared before the Board and stated a 

number of reasons as to why the start time of Town Meeting should change. This Article 

differs from Article 8 because it does not seek to amend the Bylaw. Instead, it only seeks 

to alter the start time of Annual Town Meeting from 8:00 pm to 7:30 pm.  

 

Mr. DeCourcey moved to table Article 8 after observing that Articles 8,9 and 10 were 

similar in substance.              SO 

VOTED (5-0) 

 

Ms. Kelleher offered to withdraw the amendment if duplicative to Article 8 and 10. Mr. 

Hurd moved no action.                 SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

Article 10  Bylaw Amendment/Start Time for Annual Town Meeting 

Greg Christiana, Town Moderator appeared before the Board on behalf of the Town 

Meeting Procedures Committee. This article is similar to Article 8 because it also seeks 

to provide the Select Board with discretion to set the start date for Annual Town Meeting 

for a day other than the fourth Monday in April, if deemed to “better suit the public 

convenience for reasons it shall determine including, but not limited to, conflicts with the 

observance of religious holidays.” 

The Board recognizes that this amendment will assist this and future Select Boards by 

providing flexibility with the setting of the date for the first night of the Annual Town 

Meeting so that conflicts with dates of religious observance or other important events can 

be avoided. 

 

Mrs. Mahon moved favorable action.             SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

Article 11  Bylaw Amendment/Fossil Fuel Free Bylaw Language Changes 

Mr. DeCourcey recused himself from this hearing. 

Ms. Fox appeared before the Board and note that this Article was inserted by the Director 

of Planning and Community Development and the Town Manager. This Article proposes 
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to update the definition of major renovations as set forth in the Town’s Fossil Fuel-Free 

Bylaw. The Fossil Fuel-Free Bylaw was added by Arlington’s Special Town Meeting in 

October 2023.  Ms. Fox stated that the goal of the Bylaw was to update the Town’s 

previously approved Clean Heat Bylaw, enabling the Town’s participation in the Municipal 

Fossil Fuel-Free Building Demonstration Program. The Massachusetts Department of 

Energy Resources (DOER) formally accepted the Town into the Demonstration Program 

on February 21, 2024. Ms. Fox explained that through its passage of the Bylaw, a 

prerequisite for participating in the Demonstration Program, the Town will restrict the use 

of fossil fuel infrastructure in new building construction and major renovations, in 

furtherance of the Town’s goal to reach net zero greenhouse gas emissions by 2050. 

Further, this Article seeks to update the definition of major renovations in the existing 

Bylaw. Ms. Fox explained that the change in the definition will impact a slightly increased 

number of projects based on a reduced threshold percentage of the work area considered 

as a part of the total conditioned floor area. It is noted that the proposed Bylaw 

amendment does not eliminate the available exemptions or the option to pursue a waiver 

in cases where compliance with the Bylaw renders a project financially infeasible or 

impractical to implement. 

The Board noted that the amendment would not be effective until approved by the Office 

of Attorney General. The Board further noted the amendments align with state 

regulations. 

 

Mr. Hurd moved favorable action.         SO VOTED (4-0) 

Mr. DeCourcey recused himself.  

FINAL VOTES & COMMENTS 

 

Articles for Review: 

 

Article 7  Bylaw Amendment/Betterment Bylaw Revision 

Mrs. Mahon moved approval.           SO VOTED (5-0) 

                             

Article 12  Bylaw Amendment/ John J. Bilafer Arlington Citizens' Scholarship Fund 

Mrs. Mahon moved approval.           SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

Article 13  Bylaw Amendment/Leaf Blower Dates of Transition 

Mrs. Mahon moved approval.           SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

Article 23  Endorsement of CDBG Application 

Mrs. Mahon moved approval.           SO VOTED (5-0) 

Mr. Hurd abstained. Vote includes Town Manager. 

 

Article 24  Revolving Funds 

Mrs. Mahon moved approval.           SO VOTED (4-0) 
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Mr. Hurd abstained. 

 

Article 36  Endorsement of Parking Benefit District Expenditures 

Mrs. Mahon moved approval.           SO VOTED (4-0) 

Mr. Hurd abstained. 

 

Article 56  Local Option/Acceptance of M.G.L. Chapter 203C the Prudent Investor  

 Rule 

Mrs. Mahon moved approval.           SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

Article 66  Resolution/MBTA Service 

Mrs. Mahon moved approval.           SO VOTED (4-0) 

Mr. Hurd abstained. 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Mrs. Mahon noted that the award facilitated by Congresswomen Katherine Clark for the 

Mystic River Watershed is approximately $957,000. 

 

Mr. DeCourcey noted that the Boston Globe has an article regarding the successful 

opening of Quilo’s Taqueria.  

 

Next Scheduled Meeting of Select Board Tuesday, March 26, 2024 

 

Mrs. Mahon moved to adjourn at 10:22p.m.        SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

A true record attest.  

Ashley Maher   

Board Administrator   

  

3/18/2024  

Agenda Item  Documents Used  

1   

2 Banner Application  

Banner Designs  

Banner Locations  

Banner Schedule  

3 W Logan Reappointment Reference  
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4 Memorial Day Request  

Map  

5 Special One-Day Request  

6 Special One-Day Request 

7 Scoopermania Request 

8 Contractor/Drainlayer License  

9 GOL Central St at Mass Ave  

10 GOL Medford St at Mass Ave  

11 G Mastro Reference  

12 Boston Pizza & Gyro Application  

Original – Inspection Reports  

ISD – Follow up Report  

ISD – Update  

BOH – Follow up Report  

13 ACE Memo – T. Fox 

ACE Presentation Updated  

14 Warrant Article Text  

Memo from Town Counsel  

Article 6 Memo  

Article 6 Presentation  

Article 6 Bylaw Changes  

Article 10 Reference  

Article 10 Survey Results  

Article 11 Reference  

Article 11 Presentation  

FV & C Final Votes 2.21 

Final Votes 3.4 
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Select Board   

Meeting Minutes   

  

Date: Tuesday, March 26, 2024   

Time: 7:15PM   

Location: Members of the public may access the hybrid meeting via the Select Board 

Chambers, Zoom, or ACMI   

Present: Mr. Helmuth, Chair, Mr. Hurd, Vice Chair, Mrs. Mahon, Mr. DeCourcey, Mr. 

Diggins 

Also Present: Mr. Feeney, Mr. Cunningham, Ms. Maher   

  

1. Legislative Provision for Remote Participation 

Mr. Helmuth opened the meeting by stating that tonight’s meeting is being conducted via 

Zoom, is being recorded and is also being simultaneously broadcasted on ACMI. 

Because all members are present, votes will be taken by voice unless a roll call is 

required. Persons wishing to join the meeting by Zoom may find information on how to do 

so on the Town's website. Persons participating by Zoom are reminded that they may be 

visible to others and then if you wish to participate, you are asked to provide your full 

name in the interest of developing a record of the meeting. Further, all participants are 

advised that people may be listening who do not provide comment, and those persons 

are not required to identify themselves. Finally, both Zoom participants and people 

watching on ACMI can follow the posted agenda materials, also found on the Town's 

website using the Novus agenda platform. 

 

2. Community Preservation Act Committee Presentation 

Clarissa Rowe, Chair 

 

Clarissa Rowe, Chair of the Community Preservation Act Committee, appeared before 

the Board and presented the projects in the budget for the CPAC Fiscal Year 2025 that 

will be voted on at Town Meeting. Ms. Rowe stated that the Community Preservation Act 

is funded by a 1.5% surcharge from the property taxes of the residents combined with 

matching funds from the State Community Preservation fund to fund projects in three 

areas: historic preservation, open space and recreation, and community (affordable) 

housing projects. Ms. Rowe pointed out that the CPAC publishes the complete 

applications for these projects, including budgets, timelines, and voluminous letters of 

support from the community to the Community Preservation Acts webpage. Ms. Rowe 

and her CPAC colleagues detailed projects for the Arlington Housing Authority, Somerville 
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Homeless Coalition, Cambridge Salvation Army, Digitizing and Preserving Arlington’s 

Marriage Records, Robbins Memorial Garden Restoration Planting, Foot of the Rocks 

Battlefield Memorial, McClennan Detention Pond Survey, Minuteman Bikeway Redesign, 

Crosby Park Court and Park Renovation and Menotomy Rocks Park Play and Picnic Area.  

 

Mrs. Mahon moved to endorse.        

A roll call vote was taken on the motion by Mr. Cunningham.  

Mr. Diggins:  yes 

Mr. DeCourcey:  yes 

Mrs. Mahon:   yes  

Mr. Helmuth:   yes   

Mr. Hurd:   yes           SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

CONSENT AGENDA 

 

3. Minutes of Meetings: February 21, 2024; March 4, 2024 

 

4. Request: Special (One Day) Beer & Wine License, 04/20/2024 @ Robbins 

Memorial Town Hall for Private Event 

Rennie Zimmerman 

 

5. Heights Spring Fling Festival, Saturday, May 18th, 2024 

Janet O'Riordan, Heights Community Association 

6. Request: Contractor/Drainlayer License 

A. Cierri & Sons, Inc. 

Tony Cierri 

Woburn, MA 

 

7. Request: Contractor/Drainlayer License 

North Heritage Construction Corp. 

Adriano Mendes 

North Chelmsford, MA 01863 

 

8. Reappointments: Affordable Housing Trust Fund Board 

Philip Tedesco (term to expire: 03/31/2025) 

Eric Helmuth (term to expire: 03/31/2025) - SB Designee remove 

Karen Kelleher (term to expire: 03/31/2026) 

Neal Mongold (term to expire: 03/31/2026) 

Jaclyn Pacejo (term to expire: 03/31/2026) 

Beth Elliot (term to expire:03/31/025) - TM Designee remove  
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Mr. DeCourcey moved approval.        

A roll call vote was taken on the motion by Mr. Cunningham.  

Mr. Diggins:  yes 

Mr. DeCourcey:  yes 

Mrs. Mahon:   yes  

Mr. Helmuth:   yes   

Mr. Hurd:   yes           SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

TRAFFIC RULES & ORDERS / OTHER BUSINESS 

 

9. Discussion & Approval: Fiscal Year 2025 Water/Sewer Rates 

Jim Feeney, Town Manager 

Mike Rademacher, Director of Public Works 

Mr. Feeney stated that he is before the Board tonight for their annual request. Mr. Feeney 

noted this is to adjust the water and sewer rated as noted in the memo that was provided 

to the Board prior to the meeting. Mr. Feeney explained that the water rates will be going 

up 3.05% and sewer rates will be going up 3.13%. Mr. Feeney explained that the main 

driver of that is the amount of water that we expect to be consumed in the community for 

the given year. Mr. Feeney explained that although this is an estimate it is an estimate 

based on historical consumption.  

Mr. Hurd moved approval.         

A roll call vote was taken on the motion by Mr. Cunningham.  

Mr. Diggins:  yes 

Mr. DeCourcey:  yes 

Mrs. Mahon:   yes  

Mr. Helmuth:   yes   

Mr. Hurd:   yes           SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

WARRANT ARTICLE HEARINGS 

 

10. Articles for Review: 

 

Article 15  Bylaw Amendment/Prohibition of Fair-Trade Restrictions - Fur Products 

Ms. Dray appeared before the Board to present her warrant article which prohibits the 

sale of new fur products. Ms. Dray noted that this type of prohibition on the sale of new 

fur products has already been enacted in six other municipalities in Massachusetts – 

Wellesley, Weston, Plymouth, Brookline, Cambridge and Lexington. Ms. Dray argued that 

similar bylaws in surrounding towns were needed to address the suffering endured by 

animals that are raised on fur farms, in cramped and unsanitary conditions, before they 

are slaughtered. Ms. Dray also argued that the wide array of alternatives for fashion and 

apparel makes the demand for fur products unnecessary and does not justify the cruel 

treatment and cruel killing of animals. 
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The Board thanked Ms. Dray for her presentation. Mr. Hurd inquired as to the exclusion 

of second-hand fur sales from the bylaw amendment. Ms. Dray responded that passage 

of the bylaw warranted its omission because second-hand fur has already been through 

economic circulation. The Board agreed with the proponent’s desire to amend the penalty 

fee from $100 to $300 in Section 5. Mr. DeCourcey inquired about the status of state law 

restricting the sale of new fur products, observing that this amendment signals to the 

Legislature that a similar state law may be well timed. Further, the Board agreed with the 

proponent that favorable action on the amendment would not result in any adverse 

economic impact in the Town, because no retail stores currently sell new fur. 

 

The following members of the public spoke regarding this warrant article: 

Carey Thiel, 11A Lakeview Street 

Sadie Ford, 124 Brattle Street 

Laura Kiesel, 81 Everett Street  

 

Ms. Mahon moved for favorable action with the amendments to Sections 1 and 5.  

A roll call vote was taken on the motion by Mr. Cunningham.  

Mr. Diggins:  yes 

Mr. DeCourcey:  yes 

Mrs. Mahon:   yes  

Mr. Helmuth:   yes   

Mr. Hurd:   yes           SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

Article 16  Bylaw Amendment/Pet Sale Restrictions/Retail Pet Sales 

Ms. Kepka and Ms. Kiesel appeared before the Board and stated that similar to the last 
warrant article this warrant article would place a ban on pet stores to not allow the sale of 
dogs, cats, mammals, birds, reptiles and amphibians. Ms. Kiesel explained that this would 
not apply to animal shelters or private breeders. It is noted that like the previous Warrant 
Article, because this type of bylaw has been passed in other towns, the topic has been 
the subject of review by the Attorney General’s Municipal Law Unit. Ms. Kiesel further 
explained that US pet dealers annually import 225 million live animals on average, 
endangering wild species in their native ecosystems. Many of these animals suffer and 
die during capture and transport and live in cramped and inhumane conditions. Ms. Kiesel 
stated that there are currently no pet stores in Arlington that sell animals but placing a 
ban on the sale is timeliness. Mr. Helmuth noted that Cambridge City Councilor Marc 
McGovern’s letter to the Board noted that a similar ban was enacted in their City and 
resulted in a smooth transition away from retail pet sales, even though only one store was 
selling pets at the time. 

The Board thanked Ms. Kiesel and Ms. Kepka for the presentation. Mr. Hurd noted the 

necessity and practicality of amending the bylaw to further include a ban on selling pet 

fish. The Board discussed whether it was appropriate to add fish as a category in the 

amendment. After consideration, the Board agreed to add a new section banning the sale 
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of pet fish but noted that this exclusion would need an exemption for fish used for food 

consumption.  

The following members of the public spoke regarding this warrant article: 

Carey Thiel, 11A Lakeview Street 

Grant Cook, 16 Wollaston Avenue  

 

Mrs. Mahon moved favorable action.        

A roll call vote was taken on the motion by Mr. Cunningham.  

Mr. Diggins:  yes 

Mr. DeCourcey:  yes 

Mrs. Mahon:   yes  

Mr. Helmuth:   yes   

Mr. Hurd:   yes           SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

Article 17  Bylaw Amendment/Right to Pet Companionship 

Mr. Schlichtman appeared before the Board accompanied by Kristine Dorchick. Mr. 

Schlichtman stated that this warrant article proposes to require that residential rental 

agreements, such as leases, and condominium associations permit residents to own a 

common household pet, or to have a common household pet present in a dwelling. Ms. 

Schlichtman noted that this amendment would be the first of its kind in the Commonwealth 

and was intended to address pet restrictions impeding the availability of housing. Mr. 

Schlichtman further noted that the amendment was intended to address large, 

commercial residential buildings, such as apartment complexes and condominiums, 

because he believes that the prohibitions on pets are typically not an issue in smaller 

residential properties, such as two- or three-family homes. Ms. Schlichtman stated that 

the amendment was intended to address the disparity in permitted pet ownership and 

75% of tenants renting residential apartments currently have pets. 

Mr. Helmuth asked Mr. Schlichtman to articulate what the bylaw would seek to prohibit. 

Mr. Schlichtman acknowledged that condominiums could be permitted under the bylaw 

to issue reasonable restrictions on pets. Mr. Helmuth inquired about how the bylaw would 

be enforced and asked the proponent to consider what language could be added to 

address the practice of enforcement. The Board also heard lengthy comments regarding 

the legality of the amendment. Mr. Cunningham stated that the proposed Bylaw 

amendment would be subject to certain applicable laws. It is likely that this Bylaw 

amendment conflicts with current state and federal because it is noted that tenants’ rights 

related to animal ownership are ordinarily subject to anti-discrimination and/or disability 

statutes. The conflict exists because there is not an unqualified right to pet ownership in 

the housing contemplated by this Bylaw amendment. The Board noted the value of the 

process and emphasized the need for robust commentary in the Board’s draft votes and 

comments to guide Town Meeting on this matter.  

 

The following members of the public spoke regarding this warrant article: 

Eugene Benson, 16 Hillside Road 
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Carey Theil, 11A Lakeview Street 

Judith Garber, 130 Massachusetts Avenue  

Laura Kiesel, 81 Everett Street  

JoAnn Robinson, 50 Jason Street 

Susan Stamps, 39 Grafton Street 

Al Tosti, 1 Watermill Place  

 

Mr. Hurd moved no action.        

A roll call vote was taken on the motion by Mr. Cunningham.  

Mr. Diggins:  yes 

Mr. DeCourcey:  yes 

Mrs. Mahon:   yes  

Mr. Helmuth:   yes   

Mr. Hurd:   yes           SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

Article 18  Bylaw Amendment/Historic Building Demolition Delay 

Ms. Robinson appeared before the Board and stated that this Article seeks to amend the 

current demolition delay period for significant buildings determined by the Arlington 

Historical Commission to be preferably-preserved from twelve months to two years. The 

Bylaw amendment does not seek to change the process by which demolition delays are 

imposed. Ms. Robinson noted that the Historical Commission has taken a vote of support 

on this warrant article.  

The Board felt the proponent’s amendment to increase the demolition delay period from 

twelve to twenty-four months was too long in light of the numerosity of properties on the 

historic registry that are already in need of certain repairs. The proponent acknowledged 

that historic home resources are scarce. Mr. DeCourcey asked if the proposal had any 

exceptions. Ms. Robinson noted that the demolition delay process currently addresses 

situations in which the full delay is inappropriate. The Board noted that twenty-four months 

was a longer delay compared to other municipalities, some of which have twelve, 

eighteen or possibly twenty-one-month demolition delays. 

 

The following members of the public spoke regarding this warrant article: 

Grant Cook, 16 Wollaston Avenue 

 

Mr. Hurd moved no action.        

A roll call vote was taken on the motion by Mr. Cunningham.  

Mr. Diggins:  yes 

Mr. DeCourcey:  yes 

Mrs. Mahon:   yes  

Mr. Helmuth:   yes   

Mr. Hurd:   yes           SO VOTED (5-0) 
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Article 19  Vote/ Extend Time for Artificial Turf Study Committee and Report 

Ms. Stamps accompanied by Eugene Benson appeared before the Board and stated that 

this warrant article was submitted to extend the amount of time the Artificial Turf Study 

Committee. Ms. Stamps noted that Town Meeting approved the creation of the Study 

Committee at the 2023 Annual Town Meeting. Its stated charge was to review and report 

on artificial turf: its health, safety, and environmental impacts, and potential mitigation 

measures, and a comparison of artificial turf to natural turf fields. Further, the Study 

Committee was scheduled to complete its work and report its findings and any 

recommendations to Town Meeting and the Select Board no later than 30 days prior to 

the 2024 Annual Town Meeting or to any earlier Special Town Meeting if the report is 

ready earlier. Ms. Stamps noted that to date the Study Committee has not produced the 

report and this would allow them the flexibility to do so. Mr. Helmuth noted that a draft 

report was accessible to the public on the Towns webpage.  

 

The following members of the public spoke regarding this warrant article: 

Jim Ditullio, 31 Fountain Road, Chair of the Artificial Turf Study Committee noted the 

substantial progress made in recent months. Mr. Ditullio acknowledged that while the draft 

report was not filed precisely 30 days before the 2024 Annual Town Meeting as 

scheduled, that the Committee has been committed to the quality of the report and is 

confident the Committee will fulfill its obligations in a timely manner. 

 

Mr. Hurd moved no action.       

A roll call vote was taken on the motion by Mr. Cunningham.  

Mr. Diggins:  yes 

Mr. DeCourcey:  yes 

Mrs. Mahon:   yes  

Mr. Helmuth:   yes   

Mr. Hurd:   yes           SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

FINAL VOTES & COMMENTS 

 

Articles for Review: 

 

Article 6  Bylaw Amendment/Vacant Store Front Maintenance Registry 

Mr. Hurd moved approval.       

A roll call vote was taken on the motion by Mr. Cunningham.  

Mr. Diggins:  yes 

Mr. DeCourcey:  yes 

Mrs. Mahon:   yes  

Mr. Helmuth:   yes   

Mr. Hurd:   yes           SO VOTED (5-0) 
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Article 8  Bylaw Amendment/Annual Town Meeting Start Date 

Mr. Hurd moved approval.       

A roll call vote was taken on the motion by Mr. Cunningham.  

Mr. Diggins:  yes 

Mr. DeCourcey:  yes 

Mrs. Mahon:   yes  

Mr. Helmuth:   yes   

Mr. Hurd:   yes           SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

Article 9  Bylaw Amendment/Revised Town Meeting Start Time 

Mr. Hurd moved approval.       

A roll call vote was taken on the motion by Mr. Cunningham.  

Mr. Diggins :  yes 

Mr. DeCourcey:  yes 

Mrs. Mahon:   yes  

Mr. Helmuth:   yes   

Mr. Hurd:   yes           SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

Article 10  Bylaw Amendment/Start Time for Annual Town Meeting 

Mr. Hurd moved approval.       

A roll call vote was taken on the motion by Mr. Cunningham.  

Mr. Diggins:  yes 

Mr. DeCourcey:  yes 

Mrs. Mahon:   yes  

Mr. Helmuth:   yes   

Mr. Hurd:   yes           SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

Article 11  Bylaw Amendment/Fossil Fuel Free Bylaw Language Changes 

Mr. Hurd moved approval.       

A roll call vote was taken on the motion by Mr. Cunningham.  

Mr. Diggins:  yes 

Mr. DeCourcey:   

Mrs. Mahon:   yes  

Mr. Helmuth:   yes   

Mr. Hurd:   yes           SO VOTED (4-0) 

Mr. DeCourcey recused. 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Mrs. Mahon thanked Mrs. Bongiorno for filling in as Town Manager while Mr. Feeney was 

out.  

 



   

 

 9  

 

Mr. Hurd congratulated the Arlington Mite AAA hockey team for winning their Valley 

League Championship for the second year in a row.  

 

Mr. DeCourcey noted that he learned today that the Board had moved favorable action 

on Article 56 which is the prudent investor rule, and the Finance Committee moved no 

action. Mr. DeCourcey asked if this could be a discussion at a future Select Board 

Meeting.  

 

Next Scheduled Meeting of Select Board April 1, 2024 

 

Mrs. Mahon moved to adjourn at 10:22p.m.        SO VOTED (5-0) 

A roll call vote was taken on the motion by Mr. Cunningham.  

Mr. Diggins:  yes 

Mr. DeCourcey:  yes 

Mrs. Mahon:   yes  

Mr. Helmuth:   yes   

Mr. Hurd:   yes           SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

A true record attest.  

Ashley Maher   

Board Administrator   

  

3/26/2024  

Agenda Item  Documents Used  

1   

2 CPAC Presentation 

3 2.21.2024 draft minutes  

3.4.2024 draft minutes  

4 Special (One Day) Beer & Wine License  

5 Heights Spring Fling Reference  

6 A Cierri Contractor/Drainlayer License Reference  

7 North Heritage Const Contractor/Drainlayer License Reference 

8 Affordable Housing Reapp Reference  

9 W&S FY25 Rate Recommendation 

10 Warrant Article Text 

Warrant Article Memo – Town Counsel  
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WA 15 Letter 

WA 15 Presentation 

WA 15 FAQ Sheet 

WA 16 FAQ Sheet  

WA 16 FAQ Sheet 2 

WA 16 FAQ Sheet 3 

WA 16 FAQ Sheet 4 

WA 16 FAQ Sheet 5 

WA 16 Letter of Support  

WA 16 Presentation 

WA 17 Bylaw Changes 

WA 19 Bylaw Updates 

WA 19 Letter 

FV&C Draft Votes and Comments 3.18.24 
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Select Board   

Meeting Minutes   

  

Date: Monday, April 1, 2024   

Time: 7:15PM   

Location: Members of the public may access the hybrid meeting via the Select Board 

Chambers, Zoom, or ACMI   

Present: Mr. Helmuth, Chair, Mr. Hurd, Vice Chair, Mrs. Mahon, Mr. DeCourcey, Mr. 

Diggins 

Also Present: Mr. Feeney, Mr. Cunningham, Ms. Maher   

  

1. Legislative Provision for Remote Participation 

Mr. Helmuth opened the meeting by stating that tonight’s meeting is being conducted via 

Zoom, is being recorded and is also being simultaneously broadcasted on ACMI. 

Because all members are present, votes will be taken by voice unless a roll call is 

required. Persons wishing to join the meeting by Zoom may find information on how to do 

so on the Town's website. Persons participating by Zoom are reminded that they may be 

visible to others and then if you wish to participate, you are asked to provide your full 

name in the interest of developing a record of the meeting. Further, all participants are 

advised that people may be listening who do not provide comment, and those persons 

are not required to identify themselves. Finally, both Zoom participants and people 

watching on ACMI can follow the posted agenda materials, also found on the Town's 

website using the Novus agenda platform. 

 

PROCLAMATIONS 

 

2. Community Development Week April 1-5, 2024 

 

Mrs. Mahon moved approval.           SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

CONSENT AGENDA 

 

3. Acceptance of Funds From Various Entities 

Colleen Leger, Director of Health and Human Services 

 

4. Rotary Club of Arlington 100th Anniversary Banners 

Bill Hayner, Rotary Club of Arlington 
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5. Request: Special (One Day) Beer & Wine License, 04/13/2024 @ Robbins 

Memorial Town Hall for Menotomy Beer Hall 

Sara Lundberg, Director, Arlington Historical Society 

 

6. Request: Special (One Day) Beer & Wine License, 04/27/2024 @ Arlington 

Community Center for ACA Spotlight Fundraiser 

Tom Formicola 

Executive Director, ACA 

 

Mrs. Hurd moved approval.           SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

APPOINTMENTS 

 

7. Council on Aging 

Melissa McInerney 

(term to expire: 01/31/2027) 

Ms. McInerney appeared before the Board and stated that she welcomes the opportunity 

to be considered to serve on the Council on Aging. Ms. McInerney stated that she is an 

economist at Tufts and in her research, she studies what can help older adults participate 

in the safety net programs that they are eligible for and what the benefits of those safety 

programs are.  

The Board thanked Ms. McInerney for her willingness to serve and look forward to working 

with her in the future.  

 

Mr. Hurd moved approval.            SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

TRAFFIC RULES & ORDERS / OTHER BUSINESS 

 

8. Future Select Board Meetings 

The Board voted the following meeting dates: 

April 17, 2024 

 

9. Vote: Special Town Meeting, Date to be Determined 

Jim Feeney, Town Manager 

Mr. Feeney noted that before the Board is a request to consider calling a Special Town 

Meeting this Spring. This is necessary because the Attrney General’s Office has identified 

a procedural flaw that needs to be cured with respect to Article 12 MBTA Communities 

Zoning Bylaw that was approved by Special Town Meeting in October. Specifically, the 

vote language considered by Town Meeting in October did not explicitly reference a 

zoning map that contains the multifamily housing overlay districts. Mr. Feeney noted that 

the vote language reference all of the associated textual bylaw amendments but did not 
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reference amending the zoning map with Arlington’s proposed section districts. Mr. 

Feeney stated that we are being asked to address this technicality with more specifically 

crafted language to accurately capture the vote for the record.  

 

Mrs. Mahon moved to call a Special Town Meeting on Wednesday, May 8, 2024, at the 

Arlington Town Hall at 8:00p.m.         SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

10. For Approval: Opening of Special Town Meeting Warrant 

 

Mrs. Mahon moved to open the Special Town Meeting Warrant on Tuesday, April 9, 2024, 

from 8:00a.m. and close the same day at 4:00p.m. 

        SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

WARRANT ARTICLE HEARINGS 

 

11. Articles for Review: 

Article 14  Bylaw Amendment/Focused Residence Picketing 

Mr. Feeney stated that this Article, if approved by Town Meeting, would make it unlawful 

for any person to picket “before or about” the residence or dwelling of any individual in 

the Town. Mr. Feeney noted that there have been multiple targeted demonstrations 

outside of the Governor’s private residence to date. Some of these have had significant 

impacts on the neighborhood as a whole, especially those that have occurred late in the 

evening. Mr. Cunningham noted that according to a prior decision of the United States 

Supreme Court, the language of the proposed Bylaw Amendment strikes the correct 

balance between the protection of a citizen’s First Amendment right to free speech and 

the right of privacy all citizens enjoy within their own walls, which the state may legislate 

to protect, seeking to ensure the ability to avoid intrusions of unwanted speech, because 

there is no right to force speech into the home of an unwilling listener. 

 

Chief Flaherty provided the Board with information on three protests that have taken place 

in front of the Governor’s residence, the second and third of which resulted in numerous 

calls to the Arlington Police Department. The first was planned and was peaceful. The 

second was unplanned and involved 25-30 people wearing military gear who were directly 

in front of the Governor’s residence, holding flares, chanting and yelling obscenities at 

neighbors. Chief Flaherty also noted that the protest lasted for about twenty minutes and 

dispersed thereafter. The third protest was similar to the second protest. Both unplanned 

protests resulted in calls to 911 and to the Department’s business line, some of which 

indicated that the protest was blocking roadways and, in one instance, required police 

assistance to allow a neighbor to exit their driveway. Mr. Cunningham cited specific case 

law in Frisby v. Schultz which is a 1988 US Supreme Court Case.  

 

The Board had a robust discussion regarding this warrant article. The Board recognizes 

the balance between important First Amendment free speech rights and the significant 
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government interest in a person’s right to privacy in their home. The majority of the Board 

believes the balance favors residential privacy and further notes that the Supreme Court 

drew a distinction between the home and an office for purposes of First Amendment 

protection. The Board notes that a restriction on targeted picketing applies at all times in 

Brookline, while is enforced between 9 pm and 9 am pursuant to a City of Boston 

ordinance. The two focused demonstrations in Arlington that were reported by state and 

local media occurred at different times but were equally disruptive. The majority of the 

Board supports a full ban similar to the bylaw approved in Brookline. 

 

The following members of the public spoke regarding this warrant article: 

Andrew Fisher, 149 Park Ave Ext 

Chris Loreti, 56 Adams Street 

Heather Johnson, 3 Cheswick Road 

 

Mr. Hurd moved favorable action.         SO VOTED (4-1) 

Mr. Diggins voted in the negative. 

 

Article 20  Home Rule Legislation/Town Clerk 

Mr. Helmuth recused himself from this warrant article hearing. 

Deputy Town Counsel Munson stated that this is a home rule petition for the Select Board 

to ask the Town to file home rule legislation to convert the elected Town Clerk position to 

an appointed position. Ms. Munson stated that there will be a timing matter to make sure 

that the effective date that is in the home rule petition be aligned with the town ballot 

election. Ms. Munson further noted that the Board consider bylaw amendments that will 

need to happen to make this consistent and clarifying these particulars in advance of filing 

the Home Rule Petition will avoid the Legislature amending the legislation on its own or 

declining to take any affirmative action on it.  

The Board had a robust discussion regarding this warrant article ad noted that the Annual 

Town Election will be on Saturday, April 6, 2024, where this will be a ballot question. The 

Board noted that they would like to have the results of the election prior to making a 

decision regarding this warrant article.  

 

The following members of the public spoke regarding this warrant article: 

Chris Loreti, 56 Adams Street 

 

Mrs. Mahon moved “will report” to Town Meeting.           SO VOTED (4-0) 

Mr. Helmuth recused himself. 

 

Article 21  Home Rule Legislation/To Amend the Senior Citizen Property Tax   

 Exemption 

Mr. Helmuth recused himself from this warrant article hearing. 
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Mr. Feeney noted that this article was inserted by Town’s Director of Assessments as a 

placeholder in the event that it might be deemed appropriate. After further consideration 

of the article, no home rule legislation to address this issue is requested at this time. 

 

Mr. DeCourcey moved no action.                    SO VOTED (4-0) 

Mr. Helmuth recused himself. 

 

Article 22  Home Rule Legislation/Lowering the Voting Age to 16 in Local Elections 

Mr. Helmuth recused himself from this warrant article hearing.  

Sophie Shen, proponent of the article appeared before the Board and noted that this 

proposed home rule legislation would lower the minimum voting age for municipal 

elections in Arlington to 16. Towns and cities in Massachusetts that have voted 

affirmatively to submit similar home rule petitions to lower the minimum voting age for 

their local elections include Concord, Boston, Brookline, Somerville, Cambridge, Lowell, 

Southborough, Acton and Northampton. Ms. Shen stated that young people across the 

state are leading critical community engagement, advocacy, and policy efforts on many 

issues, including to climate and environmental crises, social injustices and inequities, 

public health issues, and barriers to civic engagement. Mr. Cunningham noted that 

pending legislation does not preclude the proponent’s efforts to pursue this home rule 

petition that would apply only to Arlington. 

The Board had a robust discussion about this article. Ms. Shen explained that she 

collected signatures for a petition in support of Article 22 from both students and teachers. 

Further, that students are eager to be more engaged in politics and passage of special 

legislation lowering the voting age to 16 in local elections would serve that purpose. Ms. 

Mahon noted that the proposed special legislation was for local elections only, which was 

most appropriate at this time. 

 

The following members of the public spoke regarding this warrant article: 

Representative, Sean Garballey 

Chris Loreti, 56 Adams Street 

 

Mrs. Mahon moved favorable action.          SO VOTED (4-0) 

Mr. Helmuth recused himself. 

 

Article 53  Appropriation/Takings for Stratton School Safe Routes 

John Alessi appeared before the Board to present this warrant article. This Article seeks 

approval from Town Meeting for the Select Board to take or otherwise acquire, by eminent 

domain, purchase, donation or any other means, land in and around the Stratton 

Elementary School area for the purpose of placing sidewalks near the school in 

connection with the Commonwealth’s Safe Routes to School program. The authorizing 

vote from Town Meeting is required by the Massachusetts Department of Transportation’s 

Right of Way Bureau. Mr. Alessi noted this project is the result of The Town of Arlington’s 

receipt of a Massachusetts Department of Transportation (MassDOT) Safe Routes to 
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School (SRTS) Project Award to fund safe roadway crossings near the Stratton 

Elementary School. Mr. Alessi stated that the proposed project will provide a fully 

accessible walking route with safe roadway crossings for children and others walking to 

Stratton along Hemlock Street between Brattle Street and Dickson Avenue and Dickson 

Avenue between Hemlock Street and Pheasant Avenue. If authorized, the Town will 

conduct all property acquisitions, including eminent domain takings, purchases, 

donations, permanent easements, or by any other manner, portions of land required for 

the project in full procedural compliance with applicable state and federal laws 

 

Mr. Helmuth clarified that the Board is being asked to vote on the right of way process, 

and an affirmative vote on this Article by Town Meeting would require future Board votes 

on specific takings or acquisitions. The Board was informed that the MassDOT grant set 

forth specific guidelines for easements that required compensation to affected property 

owners.  

 

Mr. Hurd moved favorable action.                   SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

FINAL VOTES & COMMENTS 

 

Articles for Review: 

 

Article 15  Bylaw Amendment/Prohibition of Fair-Trade Restrictions - Fur Products 

Mrs. Mahon moved approval.           SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

Article 16  Bylaw Amendment/Pet Sale Restrictions/Retail Pet Sales 

Mr. Hurd moved approval.                     SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

Article 17  Bylaw Amendment/Right to Pet Companionship 

Mr. Hurd moved approval subject to revisions made by Mr. Diggins.    

                        SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

Article 18  Bylaw Amendment/Historic Building Demolition Delay 

Mr. Hurd moved approval.                     SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

Article 19  Vote/ Extend Time for Artificial Turf Study Committee and Report 

Mr. Hurd moved approval.                     SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Mrs. Mahon thanked the chair and vice chair for their work this past year.  
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Mr. Hurd noted that he went to the annual Police vs Fire hockey game where the Police 

Department won in overtime. Mr. Hurd congratulated all that played and noted it was a 

fun event for all who participate.  

 

Mr. DeCourcey thanked the chair and vice chair for their work this past year. 

 

Next Scheduled Meeting of Select Board April 8, 2024 

 

Mr. Diggins moved to adjourn at 10:25p.m.        SO VOTED (5-0) 

 

A true record attest.  

Ashley Maher   

Board Administrator   

  

4/1/2024  

Agenda Item  Documents Used  

1   

2 CDBG Proclamation  

3 Acceptance of Funds Reference  

4 Rotary Club Banner Application  

Banner Schedule  

5 Special One-Day Application  

6 Special One-Day Application 

7 M McInerney CoA Reference  

8 April – August Calendar 

9  

10  

11 Warrant Article Text 

Warrant Article Memo 

WA 21 Reference  

WA 22 Presentation 

WA 22 Full Presentation 

WA 22 Fact Sheet 

WA 22 Austria Case Study 
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WA 22 UPenn 

WA 22 Article  

WA 53 Reference  

FV & C Final Votes 3.26.24 

 



Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

Request: Contractor/Drainlayer License

Summary:
Joseph DePrimeo
Primo Paving & Sealcoating / J. A. DePrimeo Jr. Inc
Arlington, MA 

ATTACHMENTS:
Type File Name Description
Reference
Material Deprime_Contractor_Ref.pdf Reference













Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

Request: Special (One Day) Beer & Wine License, 04/27/2024 @ Fidelity House for a Fundraiser

Summary:
Frank Doherty
Fidelity House, 25 Medford Street

ATTACHMENTS:
Type File Name Description
Reference
Material Fiho_1_Day_App.pdf Reference





















Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

Request: Special (One Day) Beer & Wine License, 04/27/2024 @ Robbins Memorial Town Hall for
Private Event

Summary:
Christine Bongiorno, Deputy Town Manager

ATTACHMENTS:
Type File Name Description
Reference
Material 1_Day_App._Town_Hall_Event.pdf Reference

















Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

Art in the Park, July 27, 2024 @ Whittemore Park

Summary:
Chuck Luca, Art Coordinator
Dallin Art Museum

ATTACHMENTS:
Type File Name Description
Reference
Material Special_Event_-_Art_in_the_Park_2024.pdf Art in the Park Reference



TOWN OF ARLINGTON 
SPECIAL EVENT PERMIT APPLICATION 

Applicant and Sponsoring Organization Information 
 
Name of Organization / Sponsor:          
 
Address:     City:   State:  Zip:   
 
Applicant Name:         Tel#:       
 
E-mail:               
 
Event Manager:       Contact Info:    
  
Other Contact Person/s:      Contact Info:      
 
 
Event Information  
 
 Run/Walk                             Parade                                       Event 
Event Title:             
 
Start Date & Time(s):    End Date & Time(s):      
 
Estimated Attendance: #   Admission Fee:       
 
Open to the Public:   Yes   No 
 
Requested Location: Street (specify):           
           
           Other (specify):           
 
Set Up Date/Time & Description:           
 
Breakdown Date/Time & Description:           
 
NOTE: ATTACH DIAGRAM OF ROUTE WITH SPECIFICS 
 
 
 
Event Details 
 
YES   NO   
    Will you set up table(s) and/or chair(s)? Approximate number :________ 
    Booth(s), Exhibit(s), Display(s) and/or Enclosure(s):    
    Canopy(ies) and/or Tent(s)- describe dimensions:    
 
The following is required by your organization to insure the safety and health of all participating in this 
event: Note: You do not need to contact the departments below if it is not required. 
 
YES   NO   
    Police Detail:       (contact police) 



Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

Art on the Green Town Day, September 21, 2024 @ Whittemore Park

Summary:
Chuck Luca, Art Coordinator
Dallin Art Museum

ATTACHMENTS:
Type File Name Description
Reference
Material

Special_Event_-
_Town_Day_Art_on_the_Green_2024.pdf Art on the Green - Reference



TOWN OF ARLINGTON 
SPECIAL EVENT PERMIT APPLICATION 

Applicant and Sponsoring Organization Information 
 
Name of Organization / Sponsor:          
 
Address:     City:   State:  Zip:   
 
Applicant Name:         Tel#:       
 
E-mail:               
 
Event Manager:       Contact Info:    
  
Other Contact Person/s:      Contact Info:      
 
 
Event Information  
 
 Run/Walk                             Parade                                       Event 
Event Title:             
 
Start Date & Time(s):    End Date & Time(s):      
 
Estimated Attendance: #   Admission Fee:       
 
Open to the Public:   Yes   No 
 
Requested Location: Street (specify):           
           
           Other (specify):           
 
Set Up Date/Time & Description:           
 
Breakdown Date/Time & Description:           
 
NOTE: ATTACH DIAGRAM OF ROUTE WITH SPECIFICS 
 
 
 
Event Details 
 
YES   NO   
    Will you set up table(s) and/or chair(s)? Approximate number :________ 
    Booth(s), Exhibit(s), Display(s) and/or Enclosure(s):    
    Canopy(ies) and/or Tent(s)- describe dimensions:    
 
The following is required by your organization to insure the safety and health of all participating in this 
event: Note: You do not need to contact the departments below if it is not required. 
 
YES   NO   
    Police Detail:       (contact police) 



Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

Discussion & Approval: Lockeland Avenue Loading Zone

Summary:
Jim Feeney, Town Manager

ATTACHMENTS:
Type File Name Description
Reference
Material Lockeland_Ave_Loading_Zone_Memo.pdf Memo for Lockeland Ave Loading Zone



TOWN OF ARLINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING and 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 
 

TOWN HALL, 730 MASSACHUSETTS AVENUE 

ARLINGTON, MASSACHUSETTS 02476 

TELEPHONE 781-316-3090 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 
To: Jim Feeney, Town Manager 
 
CC: Claire V. Ricker, Director, DPCD 
 Laura Swan, Chair, Transportation Advisory Committee 
 Corey Rateau, Traffic & Safety Officer, APD 
 Wayne Chouinard, Town Engineer, DPW 

Bill Copithorne, Assistant Town Engineer, DPW 
Ryan Melly, Deputy Chief, AFD 

   
From: John Alessi, Senior Transportation Planner, DPCD 
 
Date: April 11, 2024 
 
RE: Lockeland Avenue Loading Zone 
 

 
This memorandum summarizes Town Staff’s review of the developer-proposed loading zone on Lockeland 
Avenue adjacent to the 882-892 mixed-use development.  
 
In February 2024, the developers of the mixed-use development at 882-892 Mass Ave reached out to Town 
Staff to formally request a loading zone on Lockeland Ave. Although not required as part of their ARB 
Special Permit (Docket No. 3625, July 20, 2020), the developers explained that the proposed loading zone 
would be needed for ongoing delivery services.  
 
Staff assessed the project area and noted that the Traffic Rules & Orders include an existing No Parking 
regulation on the west side of Lockeland Ave. from the corner of Mass Ave. to the former building’s 
driveway. However, during the new development’s construction, the No Parking signage was removed and 
never re-installed. Arlington Police indicated that the lack of signage has resulted in vehicles parking in the 
prohibited area, causing visibility concerns at the street corner and crosswalk. 
 
After analyzing the project area, staff provided several rounds of comments on the engineering plan. The 
following changes were requested: 
 

• Designate the Loading Zone signage as being limited to 30-minute commercial parking. 

• Re-install No Parking signage in the area between the crosswalk at Lockeland Ave. and the loading 
zone, where a No Parking regulation currently exists. 

• Remove the existing stop line and move it a distance of 4ft away from the Lockeland Ave. crosswalk, 
in line with the Transportation Advisory Committee’s Crosswalk Standard dated April 28, 2004. 
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• Install a double yellow line from the new stop line to the development’s driveway on Lockeland 
Ave., which will help delineate the loading zone from the two vehicle lanes. 

 
The enclosed engineering plan for the loading zone encompasses all of the aforementioned requests and 
staff have determined that the loading zone would pose no issues to traffic and safety.  It should also be 
noted that the developers would be fully responsible for installation costs and construction tasks.  
 
If the Board were to approve the installation of this loading zone as proposed by the developers, it is 
recommended that they take the following actions: 
 

1. Approve the design of the loading zone and the associated roadway improvements as indicated in 
the enclosed engineering plan. 

2. Amend Schedule I: Parking, of the Town of Arlington Traffic Rules and Orders, as indicated below. 
Note – The No Parking Regulation on the west side of Lockeland Ave. has been adjusted to 
encompass the length between Mass Ave. and the proposed loading zone. 
 

LOCATION SIDE FROM TO TYPE PARKING 

Lockeland Ave. East Mass Ave Pt 125 Ft. Southerly No Parking 

 West Mass Ave Pt. 50 Ft. Southerly 
Pt. 22 Ft Southerly 

No Parking 

  West Pt. 22 Ft Southerly Pt. 67 Ft Southerly Loading Zone – 
30 Minute 
Commercial 
Parking 

 
 

Enclosure 
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Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

Articles for Review:

Summary:
Article 2 Bylaw Amendment/Amend the Poet Laureate Screening Committee Membership
Article 5 Resolution for A Ceasefire Proclamation

ATTACHMENTS:
Type File Name Description
Reference
Material Warrant_Article_Text.pdf Warrant Article Text

Reference
Material Warrant_Article_Memos_4.24.24.pdf Memos

Reference
Material WA_5_Ceasefire_Proclamation.pdf WA 5 Draft Proclamation Reference

Reference
Material MA_Passed_Ceasefire_Resolutions.pdf WA 5 Reference

Reference
Material WA_5_AHRC_Listening_Session_Report.pdf WA 5 AHRC Listening Session Report

Reference
Material Article_5_Correspondence.pdf WA 5 Correspondence



Warrant Article Text 

 
ARTICLE 2 BYLAW AMENDMENT/AMEND THE POET LAUREATE 

SCREENING COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP 

To see if the Town will vote to amend the membership of the Poet Laureate screening 
committee to automatically allow the previous Poet Laureate to be a member of that 
committee and to increase or decrease the number of members on the committee; or 
take any action related thereto. 

(Inserted at the request of the Poet Laureate Screening Committee) 

 

ARTICLE 5  RESOLUTION FOR A CEASEFIRE PROCLAMATION 

To see if the Town will vote to adopt a proclamation in favor of an immediate and 
permanent ceasefire in Palestine and Israel, the release of all hostages, the 
immediate provision of lifesaving aid, and a diplomatic resolution for Palestinians and 
Israelis based upon values of dignity, equity, and justice; or take any action related 
there.  

(Inserted at the request of Chadi Salamoun and 100 registered voters) 

 

 

 



 
 

Town of Arlington 
Legal Department 

 
 

      
To: Arlington Select Board 
 
Cc: James Feeney, Town Manager 
 
From: Michael C. Cunningham, Town Counsel 
 Jaclyn Munson, Deputy Town Counsel 
 
Date: April 23, 2024 
 
Re: Special Town Meeting Warrant Articles: 2 and 5 
 

The Legal Department writes to provide the Select Board a summary of the above 

referenced warrant articles to assist in your consideration of these articles at your upcoming 

hearing on April 24, 2024.  

ARTICLE 2 BYLAW AMENDMENT / AMEND THE POET LAUREATE 
SCREENING COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP 

 
To see if the Town will vote to amend the membership of the Poet Laureate screening committee 
to automatically allow the previous Poet Laureate to be a member of that committee and to 
increase or decrease the number of members on the committee; or take any action related thereto.  

 
(Inserted at the request of the Poet Laureate Screening Committee) 

 

Michael C. Cunningham 50 Pleasant Street 
Town Counsel Arlington, MA 02476 
 Phone: 781.316.3150 
 Fax: 781.316.3159 
 E-mail: 

mcunningham@town.arlington.ma.us 
 Website:  www.arlingtonma.gov 

mailto:mcunningham@town.arlington.ma.us
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This Article was inserted at the request of the Poet Laureate Screening Committee.  It is 

expected that a representative from the Poet Laureate Screening Committee will present the 

reasoning for the submission of the proposed Bylaw amendment at the public hearing on this 

Article.  However, it is noted that the honorary position of the Poet Laureate of the Town of 

Arlington was created by the 2014 Annual Town Meeting.  At that time, the Select Board wrote 

in its report to Town Meeting that it strongly supported “the establishment of a voluntary and 

honorary Poet Laureate position for Arlington, continuing the Town’s support of and 

commitment to the arts. Members of the Board and the public voiced universal support for both 

recognizing and fostering the literary arts works of Town residents.” 

 The governing provisions for the Poet Laureate position in Arlington are set forth in Title 

II, Article 11 of the Town’s Bylaws.  Section 2 of the Article indicates that the Poet Laureate is 

appointed by a screening committee consisting of five persons.  The current proposed bylaw 

amendment would keep the screening committee’s membership at five members, but would 

change the membership to allow for a designee of each screening committee member to serve in 

that member’s place, and also replaces the member appointed by the Town Moderator to a 

former Poet Laureate, or a town meeting member (appointed by the Town Moderator) if no 

former Poet Laureate is available.    

If the Select Board approves favorable action, a draft motion that could be sent to the 

Town Meeting may read as follows: 

VOTED: that the Town does and hereby amends Title II, Article 11 of the Town’s Bylaws, or 
take any action related thereto, so that the new provision of Title I reads as follows: 
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Title II 
ARTICLE 11 

POET LAUREATE OF ARLINGTON 
(ART. 13 – ATM – 4/30/14) 

 
Section 1. Establishment of an Honorary Poet Laureate of Arlington 
 
There is hereby established for the purposes of advancing the literary arts, enriching the 
community, and recognizing the literacy achievements of Town residents, the honorary position 
of Poet Laureate of Arlington. 
 
Section 2. Selection, Term and Criteria 
 
Appointment of a Poet Laureate shall be for a term of one year, annually renewable for a total of 
three years based on the recommendation of a screening committee of five persons consisting of: 
one person each designated by: 
 

(a) A designee of Tthe Library Board of Trustees (by majority vote); 
(b) A designee of Tthe Arlington School Committee (by majority vote); 
(c) A designee of Tthe Arlington Commission on Arts and Culture (by majority vote); 
(d) Town Meeting Member (appointed by the Town Moderator)  A former Poet Laureate 

starting with the most recent or a Town Meeting Member (appointed by the Town 
Moderator) if no former Poet Laureate is available; 

(e) A designee of Tthe Town Manager (with advice and consent of the Select Board). 
 
and confirmed by the Select Board.  All members shall be confirmed by the Select Board. 
 
This honorary position shall be voluntary.  Only Arlington residents shall be considered for 
appointment, and any person appointed as Poet Laureate of Arlington must at all times remain 
an Arlington resident during their term as Poet Laureate.  In the event that a Poet Laureate is no 
longer a resident of Arlington during their term, the honorary position shall be construed to have 
been constructively vacated. 
 
Section 3. Duties of Poet Laureate 
 
The duties of the Poet Laureate shall be to present original works of poetry, conduct readings 
and participate in public events and Town, public school and library programs as appropriate 
and practicable  
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ARTICLE 5 RESOLUTION FOR A CEASEFIRE PROCLAMATION 
 
To see if the Town will vote to adopt a proclamation in favor of an immediate and permanent 
ceasefire in Palestine and Israel, the release of all hostages, the immediate provision of lifesaving 
aid, and a diplomatic resolution for Palestinians and Israelis based upon the values of dignity, 
equity, and justice; or take any action related thereto. 

 
        (Inserted at the request of Chadi Salamoun and 100 registered voters) 

 
This Article was inserted by Chadi Salamoun and one hundred registered voters.  This 

Article seeks a non-binding resolution of Town Meeting to support a call for a ceasefire 

proclamation in Palestine and Israel.  It is expected that the proponent will provide further details 

on the goals and details of the proposed resolution at the hearing on the Article. 

 

 



ARTICLE RESOLUTION FOR A CEASEFIRE PROCLAMATION

To see if the Town will vote to adopt a proclamation in favor of an immediate and
permanent ceasefire in Palestine and Israel, the release of all hostages, the
immediate provision of lifesaving aid, and a diplomatic resolution for Palestinians
and Israelis based upon values of dignity, equity, and justice; or to take any
action related thereto.

PROCLAMATION

WHEREAS, the Town of Arlington recognizes that all human life is precious, regardless
of race, ethnicity, color, religious views, national origin, sex, gender identity or
expression, citizenship, age, ancestry, sexual orientation and/or ability/disability, and
that the targeting of civilians is a violation of international humanitarian law; and,

WHEREAS, since October 7, 2023, at least 1,200 Israelis and 33,000 Palestinians have
been killed, and civilians have been deliberately targeted and continue to suffer greatly;
and,

WHEREAS, hostages continue to be held captive without regard to their legal and
human rights; and that thus far, the only successful effort to secure the release of a
large number of hostages was through an agreed upon ceasefire in November 2023;
and,

WHEREAS, the ongoing violence has also led to the displacement of more than
135,000 civilians in Israel and 90,000 civilians in Lebanon; and,

WHEREAS, the ongoing military campaign and blockade of Gaza has caused a
catastrophic humanitarian crisis, including the repeated displacement of more than 1.9
million people, the overwhelming destruction of the healthcare system and civilian
infrastructure, and widespread hunger and famine; and

WHEREAS, international organizations such as Amnesty International, the United
Nations, the World Health Organization, the US Agency for International Development
(USAID), the International Rescue Committee, and many others, have made a call for a
ceasefire in order to avert further loss of civilian life and to be in accordance with
international humanitarian law; and,



WHEREAS, the continuing violence undermines the international order, has already
killed at least four US military personnel, is central to a series of escalations that
endangers civilians and US military personnel, and risks a wider war; and,

WHEREAS, taxes paid by Arlington residents are contributing to the ongoing violence
and humanitarian suffering of Palestinian civilians; and,

WHEREAS, Arlington’s Palestinian, Israeli, Jewish, Muslim, and Arab residents, among
others, are experiencing trauma, grief, shock, and fear, compounded by increased
incidents of Islamophobia, antisemitism and anti-Palestinian hate, both nationally and
locally; and,

WHEREAS, we, as members of the Arlington community, must first acknowledge the
particular and directly experienced pain, suffering, and anger of those among us who
are most impacted by the current circumstances in Israel, Gaza, and the West Bank,
and also recognize the clear impact on all members of the Arlington community as we
witness the increasing scale of violence and suffering in the region;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town of Arlington supports an
immediate and permanent ceasefire across all of Gaza, the West Bank, Israel, and
neighboring countries; and,

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town of Arlington unequivocally condemns
deliberate attacks on civilians and thereby calls for the release of all hostages and the
uninhibited provision of life-saving humanitarian aid to Gaza; and,

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town of Arlington supports a diplomatic solution
for Palestinians and Israelis based upon the values of dignity, equity, justice, and
international law; and,

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town of Arlington urges the Biden Administration,
the Senate, and the House of Representatives to commit to an immediate and
permanent ceasefire, the release of all hostages, the immediate provision of all
life-saving aid, and a diplomatic solution for Palestinians and Israelis based upon
international law; and,

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a copy of this resolution be sent to the offices of The
President of the United States, Joseph Biden, Senator Elizabeth Warren, Senator Ed
Markey, and Congresswoman Katherine Clark; and,



BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that through the passing of this resolution, this Town
Meeting collectively condemns all forms of racism, bigotry, and discrimination, and
furthermore, that we extend our support to members of our Arlington community who
are affected by this crisis, and furthermore, that we reaffirm our commitment to those
bodies in Arlington which have specifically been created to foster a more equitable, just
and liveable community for all in Arlington and beyond.



CEASEFIRE RESOLUTIONS PASSED IN MA

Wellfleet* (Link) March 20, 2024 (Select Board Vote: Yes: 4; No: 0; 1 recusal); Town Meeting: 05/20/2024
Somerville (Link) January 25, 2024
Cambridge (Link) January 29, 2024
Medford (Link) February 6, 2024
Northampton (Link) February 27, 2024
Amherst (Link) March 4, 2024
Melrose (Link) March 11, 2024
Greenfield (Link) March 18, 2024
Easthampton (Link) April 3, 2024

Note: * denotes passed in Select Board meeting only

http://tiny.cc/CeasefireResolutionText
https://somervillema.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=6492886&GUID=313BD19E-B2A6-41FA-B6B2-3E827A1C4A1F&Options=&Search=&FullText=1
https://s3.documentcloud.org/documents/24396693/policy-order-ceasefire-in-gaza-por-2024-10.pdf
https://medfordma.portal.civicclerk.com/event/91/files/report/94
https://www.northamptonma.gov/DocumentCenter/View/24882/24018-A-Resolution-Calling-for-a-Ceasefire-in-Gaza
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1K11F_sKOIwShbQUyX_KpHWhJFOw_NgbV/view
http://melrosecityma.iqm2.com/Citizens/Detail_LegiFile.aspx?Frame=&MeetingID=6480&MediaPosition=&ID=11607&CssClass=
https://www.ceasefiredemocrats.com/greenfield
https://easthamptonma.gov/DocumentCenter/View/7342/2024---Resolution-Pertaining-to-a-Ceasefire-in-Gaza-PDF
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Arlington Human Rights Commission 

Report on April 2024 Listening Sessions 

Background 
During the Arlington Human Rights Commission (AHRC) meeting on March 20th, a number of 
community members attended and spoke in person or via Zoom about the ongoing destruction 
of life in Gaza, the widespread impact on children, reports of large-scale starvation, and the 
deaths of humanitarian aid workers. People spoke about the impact they felt due to personal 
connections, the increase in hate and rhetoric due to this war, and the importance of presenting 
a humanitarian viewpoint. Many appealed to the AHRC to respond appropriately and urgently, 
stating doing so makes people feel included and welcomed.  
 
To consider a response, the AHRC scheduled a Special Meeting on April 1st to discuss this 
appeal from members of the community as well as to discuss the co-signing of a statement by 
another community affirming the rights of Palestinian, Arab & Muslim members of the 
community.  
 
At that meeting, it was decided to hold listening sessions to gather feedback from the broader 
Arlington community, to answer two questions specifically: 
 

● As an impacted member of the community, how might other community members make 
you feel more welcome, safe, and valued in Arlington? 

● How might the AHRC itself take action to make you feel more welcome, safe, and valued 
in Arlington? 

 
The intent was to identify ways the AHRC could help respond to the impact here in Arlington 
due to the humanitarian crisis continuing to unfold in and around Gaza.  
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Listening Sessions 
The listening sessions were organized with the goal in mind to collect as much feedback as 
possible within a short period of time to be able to review, assimilate, and discuss feedback 
before the next AHRC meeting on April 10th. In an attempt to accommodate as many 
individuals and schedules as possible, we planned four separate sessions at different time slots: 
Thursday, 4/4, Friday, 4/5, Saturday, 4/6, and Monday, 4/8. Each session was attended by 
multiple members of the Commission as facilitators and notetakers. Members of the DEI 
department - Jillian Harvey, Teresa Marzilli, and Colleen Leger of Health and Human Services 
(HHS) - were also in attendance for technical coordination. Additionally, the AHRC asked 
people to submit written submissions to let their voices be heard if they could not attend any of 
the time slots listed above. These sessions were advertised via Town notice emails, the AHRC 
distribution list/website, and social media channels, including a variety of Arlington Facebook 
groups. 
 

Feedback 
The AHRC is grateful to the approximately 100 community members who spoke at the listening 
sessions, and those who sent over 100 emails to the AHRC before and immediately after the 
listening sessions, to share their stories at emotional and personal risk to themselves.  
 
There were several notable and inspiring ideas for our community, including the following: 
 

● Establishing a sister city in Palestine and Israel 
● Hosting forums to encourage discourse and harmony 
● Hold teach-ins to discuss history and increase tolerance  
● Host food festivals to bring people together with a focus on unity and to promote cross-

cultural understanding 
● Create reading lists with input from libraries  
● Create a “welcome to the town” packet that includes information about town government, 

civic participation and welfare programs, and promotion of local businesses. 
 

Some common themes that were mentioned during the listening sessions were: 
 

● Urgent calls to draft a ceasefire resolution based upon the severe humanitarian crisis in 
Gaza that affects a wide number of residents who are of different religions, ethnicities, 
and racial identities; due to the historical marginalization of Palestinian people, linked to 
the extensive US military & diplomatic support, and the need to speak up in a 
participatory democracy. 

● Urgent calls to not draft a ceasefire resolution due to issues related to personal safety 
within Arlington, targeting of the only Jewish nation-state, linking to the traumas of the 
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Holocaust and pointing to the October 7 attacks as the reason for the crisis, and 
questioning if this falls within the purview of the AHRC. 

● A number of residents requested the need for a balanced proclamation highlighting 
victims in Israel, destruction in Gaza, victims of Jewish, Muslim, and Christian faiths, and 
a call to release all hostages and prisoners and to appeal to humanity. 

● Forums to respond to Islamophobia and antisemitism incidents in the town. 
● A need for the AHRC to focus solely on local issues. 

 
Many within the community were thankful to the AHRC for providing listening sessions, and 
some of the positive comments included: 
 

● Appreciation for the effort involved in scheduling and hosting the listening sessions. 
● An appreciation of past statements released by the AHRC on local and foreign human 

rights issues that make people feel included. 
● Being responsive to calls from the community to respond to the crisis in Gaza. 
● The opportunity to have a forum for comment, a place to be heard. 

  
There were many critical comments about the listening sessions, and some of the notable 
points were:  
 

● Pointing to the limits of AHRC’s scope. 
● Questioning the competence of the AHRC to comment on foreign issues. 
● Not responding to antisemitic incidents in schools or in town. 
● Hosting 2 of the listening sessions during the Sabbath/Shabbat. 
● Questions about who is being heard in Arlington. 
● Lack of responsiveness to other foreign crises. 
● Concerns about the process, absence of trained facilitators, and lack of widespread 

publicity. 
● Comments leading to an echo chamber of conflicting opinions. 
● Comments about ending some sessions earlier than the stated end time. 

 
Specifically related to the objective of the listening sessions, there was an emphasis on how the 
events in Israel and Gaza have impacted residents’ lives in Arlington. The AHRC heard many 
stories of death, loss, and hopelessness from our Muslim, Arab, and Palestinian neighbors. Also 
heard were many stories of death, loss, and violence from our Jewish and Israeli neighbors. 
The AHRC was informed unequivocally that there is a pervasive sense of dehumanization and 
stigma surrounding religious identities that has affected members of those groups’ perception of 
their safety here in town. The AHRC was also warned about fear of further escalation absent 
acknowledgement and intervention. 
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There were mentions of dehumanizing narratives all too common in toxic online discourse being 
lobbied against other groups, neighbors, and even members of the AHRC. Some of the 
comments included: 
 

● Dehumanizations of Palestinians with descriptors of being a collection of tribes. 
● Dismissal of a pro-Israel viewpoint as Zionist and questioning of the seriousness of 

antisemitic incidents in Arlington. 
● Comments about Israeli victims of attacks being referenced only by people of the Jewish 

faith. 
● Mentions of posters of October 7 hostages being torn down. 
● A threat of legal action against the AHRC. 
● An accusation of using antisemitic tropes and writing biased statements. 
● Mentions of dehumanizing terms towards fellow Arlington residents, such as mob 

mentality. 
 
After significant deliberation during the public AHRC Special Meeting on April 10th, the AHRC 
decided not to issue a ceasefire proclamation of its own, since that contravenes recently 
adopted AHRC policy against issuing statements that do not directly concern issues in 
Arlington. 
 
As such, in the AHRC’s desire to better serve its mission of response and education to human 
rights-related issues here in Arlington, the AHRC will consider the following in response: 
 

● Continue to convene and co-sponsor opportunities for community conversation, 
cultural celebration, and education, such as:  

○ Eid Mubarak event organized by the Arlington High School (AHS) Muslim 
Student’s Association on 4/19 

○ Neighbors Eating All Together (NEAT) dinner sponsorship on 4/13 
○ Day of Learning, focused on building welcoming communities featuring 

RefugePoint on 2/10 
 

● Convene and co-sponsor future opportunities for conversation and education in 
response to Islamophobia and antisemitism, such as: 

○ Planning for a vigil or an event to address antisemitism  
○ Considering cosigning a statement to affirm Arab and Muslim human rights 
○ Upcoming educational session 

 
● Empower a new special working group of the AHRC specifically focused on 

promoting religious tolerance, safety, and understanding; joining the AHRC’s three 
other working groups, this team shall meet regularly for the duration of at least the next 
year to monitor and respond to incidents and the climate of religious hate in the town. 
 

● Provide education and awareness regarding the 2024 Special Town Meeting 
warrant articles related to religious violence; the AHRC routinely provides 
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commentary on submitted Town Meeting warrant articles related to their impact on 
human rights. Submitted by community members for the 2024 Special Town Meeting, 
Article 5 will ask Town Meeting Members to vote on whether to issue a proclamation 
urging a bilateral ceasefire. 
 

● Review our bylaws to determine the exact scope of the AHRC in terms of making 
statements and comments about human rights violations around the globe; the 
AHRC will break down and analyze the mission and bylaws to determine scope and 
purpose to guide future response, events and agendas. 

 
 
 

Arlington values equity, diversity, and inclusion. We are committed to 
building a community where everyone is heard, respected, and 
protected. 
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Discussion & Protentional Reconsideration: Warrant Article 8, 9, 10



Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

2024 Arlington Community Electricity Contract Update

Summary:
Talia Fox, Sustainability Manager

ATTACHMENTS:
Type File Name Description
Reference
Material Memo-ACE_Contract_Renewal.pdf Ace Contract Memo Update



TOWN OF ARLINGTON 
DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING and 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 
 

TOWN HALL, 730 MASSACHUSETTS AVENUE 
ARLINGTON, MASSACHUSETTS 02476 

TELEPHONE 781-316-3090 
 

MEMORANDUM 

To:  Jim Feeney, Town Manager 
Cc: Claire Ricker, Director, Planning and Community Development 
 Ryan Katofsky, Chair, Clean Energy Future Committee 
 Ashley Maher, Select Board Administrator 
From:  Talia Fox, Sustainability Manager, Planning and Community Development 
Date:  April 18, 2024 
RE: 2024 Arlington Community Electricity Contract Update 

The purpose of this memorandum is to update the Select Board on the new Arlington Community Electricity 
(ACE) program contract, including optional products and rates.  

Summary of Select Board Decisions on ACE Contract 
In its March 18, 2024, meeting, the Select Board discussed the ACE contract renewal and the level of 
renewable energy in the ACE default product.1 The Select Board authorized the Town Manager to target a 
percentage of renewable energy in the ACE default product of no less than 60% Class I2 renewable energy in 
addition to the renewable energy required by the state Renewable Portfolio Standard (RPS),3 striving for a 
percentage equal to 100% total Class I renewable energy including the RPS requirements. The Select Board 
also provided guidance to eliminate the RPS +50% optional product and retain the RPS +100% product, 
provided that the language marketing the ACE program sufficiently clarifies the renewable energy content in 
the RPS +100% optional product. 

Key Contract Components and Pricing 
The Town has secured a new, three-year supply contract for November 2024–December 2027, with a default 
product containing 100% total Class I renewable energy, including the RPS requirement. Because the RPS will 
increase each year of the contract, to maintain the 100% renewable energy level, the Town will add 
voluntary MA Class I renewable energy equal to 76% in 2024, 73% in 2025, 70% in 2026, and 67% in 2027. 
The Town will contract with a new supplier, Direct Energy Services, LLC. The Town has also eliminated the 
RPS +50% optional product and retained the RPS +100% product.   

With this new contract, the Town will be the first community in the state to offer a 100% total Class I 
renewable energy default product. The Town has also achieved this priority goal from its Net Zero Action 
Plan five years earlier than planned.  

 
1 For additional details on the ACE program and considerations for the 2024 contract renewal, see March 13, 2024 “2024 Arlington 
Community Electricity Contract Renewal Default Level” sent to Jim Feeney, Town Manager, from Talia Fox, Sustainability Manager. 
2 Class I includes solar, wind, low-impact hydroelectric, and anaerobic digestion sources located in New England and operating 
beginning in 1998 or later. See Massachusetts Department of Energy Resources, Program Summaries, 2024, 
https://www.mass.gov/service-details/program-summaries 
3 The RPS is the Massachusetts policy that sets minimum renewable energy standards for all electricity suppliers. 

https://www.mass.gov/service-details/program-summaries
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As expected, the cost of the ACE Basic product has decreased alongside electricity prices across the market. 
For all ACE products, the following table displays updated rates and savings compared to the equivalent 
products under the current ACE contract. The table does not display the Eversource Basic Service rate for 
comparative purposes, as rates beyond July 2024 are unknown. All information in the table below represents 
only the supply portion of the electricity bill.  

ACE Product Rates and Renewable Energy Content for 2024-2027 Contract 

Product Rate 
($/kWh) 

Rate Reduction 
Compared to Current 
ACE Contract   

Estimated Annual Savings for 
Average Residential User Compared 
to Current Contract Rates* 

ACE Basic $0.13380 2.71 ¢/kWh $149 
ACE Local Green (Default) $0.16230 0.97 ¢/kWh $53 
ACE Local Greenest $0.17430 2.36 ¢/kWh $129 

Notes: *Based on the average consumption of 5,502 kWh/ per regular residential (R-1) household. Total 
costs of electricity for R-2 and R-3 low-income customers are lower than R-1 customers.  

 

Next Steps  
In the fall (likely September), the Town will mail all ACE participants a renewal notification detailing the new 
contract program rates and supplier. Participants will be informed of the ACE product in which they are 
currently enrolled and will remain enrolled without further action, except for RPS +50% product participants. 
RPS +50% product participants will be notified that this product will be discontinued and that they will be 
enrolled in the default product without further action. Participants will also be provided at this time with 
information regarding how to switch to a different ACE product or opt out of the program entirely. The Town 
plans to rename the RPS +100% opt up product to ensure participants understand the difference between 
this product and the default product. 



Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

NEW BUSINESS

Summary:
Except in cases of emergency, the Board will neither deliberate nor act upon topics presented in New
Business.



Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

Next Scheduled Meeting of Select Board May 6, 2024

Summary:
You are invited to a Zoom webinar.
When: Apr 24, 2024 06:30 PM Eastern Time (US and Canada)
Topic: Select Board Meeting
Register in advance for this webinar:
https://town-arlington-ma-us.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_xYVBIepySHawxkn9PsYEJA
 
After registering, you will receive a confirmation email containing information about joining the
webinar.
 
During Town Meeting starting April 24, 2023 the Select Board will be in session from 8:00 p.m. until
11:00 p.m.
 
*Notice to the Public on meeting privacy* In the interests of preventing abuse of videoconferencing
technology (i.e. Zoom Bombing) all participants, including members of the public, wishing to engage
via the Zoom App must register for each meeting and will notice multi-step authentication protocols.
Please allow additional time to join the meeting. Further, members of the public who wish to participate without
providing their name may still do so by telephone dial-in information provided above.

https://town-arlington-ma-us.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_xYVBIepySHawxkn9PsYEJA
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